
In reading the breakdown of your regions you seem to be using actual suburb locations based 
on mining locations. It would be more helpful overall to use the Regional Development 
Australia breakdown of regions. This would mean plotting your current findings into those 
regions. Happy to provide more information 

Michelle Blicavs 
Wollongong City Council 


